
 Issue No. 24 ï 10th August 2018 

  

General Guidelines for Parents when making any Payments to the school: 
Preferred method of payment is BPay. Your BPay reference number can be located on your family statement and will 
remain the same throughout your childôs time at KPS.  EFT/credit card facilities are available over the counter at the 
main office. Cash payments ï correct money is required as there is not always access to change. Please do not send 
large amounts of cash with your child. Receipts will be issued through your childôs classroom. To help the office in 
finalising accounts, where possible, please limit payments in the last week of any school term. 
Sharyn Fletcher, Business Manager 
 
  School Council President    Glen Yates 0447 520 058     School Council email   yates.glen.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
  School Uniform Primary School Wear 9768 0342      OSHC Camp Australia co-ordinator Sarah  0401 054 261   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
2018 Dates to Remember 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Term dates 2018     Fliers attached     
 
Term 3 -  16th July ï 21st September         KPS Centenary (page 12)    
Term 4 -   8th October ï 21st December  Fatherôs Day Raffle tickets (page 13) 
       KPS Fete information (page 14) 
 
 
 

Term 3  
18 ï 24 Aug Book Week óFind Your Treasureô 
Wed 22nd Aug Year 6 Exhibition Conference 
Thur 23rd Aug ¶ Book Week Dress Up Day 

¶ Year 6 Exhibition Parent Information Night 
    6.30p.m. ï 7.30p.m. 

Fri 24th Aug 
Thur 30th Aug 

Summer Sports Gala Day 
Fatherôs Day Stall (FOKPS event) 

Fri 31st Aug Level 5 Share and Connect 
September  
Wed 5th Sept Year 5 Sovereign Hill excursion 
10th -14th Sept Grade 3/4 Camp ï Camp Oasis 

(10th ï 12th grades 34AM, 34SP, 34MC) 
(12th ï 14th grades 34HL, 34GP, 34KG & 34JL) 

18th ï 20th Sept School Concerts 
Fri 21st Sept ¶ Casual Clothes Day (FOKPS event) 

¶ Last Day Term 3 (2.30p.m. dismissal) 
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Principalôs Message 
 Fortunate times 
I believe we are fortunate at this point in time and place as members of a school 
community in the óVictorian Education Systemô in 2018. Collectively of course all of the 
1500 plus schools that are part of this system vary so much in size, location and particular 

attainments and challenges. They are all however united through system expectations and 
accountabilities. Whilst my statements about our system are óapoliticalô they are informed by 29 years 
experience as a Principal in the government system in Victoria. I have therefore carried out my role with 
different governments in place and have also had the opportunity and the honour to be have been 
requested by a ógovernment of the dayô to be part of a reference group providing feedback regarding 
particular policies and initiatives. So certainly a number of reference points. 
 
Now in 2018, the significant expectations of consistency and high reliability of practice across the system 
are hallmarks. This sees Kingsville and of course all other schools is a fortunate place in time 
historically. Excellence is achieved by consistency and common purpose. In 2018 there are state wide 
ambitious targets in place whereby schools are expected/required to focus on a range of factors known 
to impact on student success. We are collectively working on an improvement agenda and this sees the 
sharing of knowledge, resources, expertise across schools and networks. This gives rise to research, 
collaborations and partnerships at a level I certainly have not seen previously. There is naturally as a 
result of this positive impact on school communities, teachers and students and many opportunities for 
collaborative partnerships. 
 
At Kingsville we are also fortunate as a school geographically located within a vibrant and active 
community of schools making up South Western Victoria Region and at the local level within the 
Melbourne/Maribyrnong Network of schools made up of 24 primary and secondary settings. Our network 
of schools work with and support each other, engage in partnerships, projects and professional learning. 
We are all on the ósame busô so to speak and are all working to participate in a journey of improvement. 
So, whilst we know KPS is a wonderful school we are not in competition with other schools but rather 
see ourselves as part of the bigger picture of the education story in the ówestô and in Victoria. 
 
Yes fortunate times again in 2018 for Kingsville as we are participating in the new school review model 
for Victorian Government schools. This is the first year of the introduction of this model which 
acknowledges that placing high achievement in the grasp of every student requires óplanned and 
deliverable improvement in every schoolô. Every school and in turn school community, regardless of 
results or achievements is on an improvement journey and currently works within a school improvement 
model and 4 year cycle.  
 
During late 2017 and through 2018 there has been information provided to Kingsville parents, guardians, 
students and school community regarding our involvement in the school review process this year. Work 
and awareness raising has continued throughout the year with involvement of and engagement with 
staff, parents, students and school council. Student voice has been paramount with a number of focus 
groups and surveys and our school council has facilitated opportunities for parent opinion and feedback. 
These have included a Parent Forum Evening relating to our school self evaluation held in May and, 
follow up opportunity to provide comments/feedback by email and on Compass. Opinions and feedback 
from parents, staff and students have been used to inform our óPre Review Self Evaluation Reportô a 
required review component.  
 
We are now moving into our actual review days and this will see the panel meet for the first day 
óValidation Dayô next Monday August 13th.  The óField Daysô will take place on August 16th and August 
20th. On these days feedback from students and parents will continue with additional student and parent 
focus groups and class room visits. 
 
So, a huge thank you to all involved ï to parents who have responded with feedback this year or, in the 
past 4 years through all opportunities provided including the yearly DET Parent Opinion Survey. Please  
be assured your responses form part of the yearly and trend data and as such will be important  
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consideration for the review panel. Thank you also to parents who provided specific comment/feedback 
this year at the Parent Forum Evening or via email or through our Compass system. Your statements 
have all been typed up from those many óyellow sticky labelsô and summary sheets along with emails 
and even some typed up feedback delivered by hand. All of this was linked into the school review by 
targeting the areas of Excellence in Teaching and Learning, Community Engagement and 
Wellbeing, Positive Climate for Learning and Positive Climate for Wellbeing and Engagement. 
 
Following the review process the government appointed reviewer produces a Review Report which 
moves through various government checks and balances and is then presented to our school council. 
Then the school moves to prepare the Strategic Plan for the next 4 years which will be completed by the 
end of 2018. 
 
Please also see information in past newsletters including my message in this years May 11th 
newsletter with the headingô School Improvement Cycle / School Reviewô I noted then that a school 
review is a time to celebrate, it provides the opportunity to stop, reflect, analyse and yes celebrate. So, 
well done Kingsville community and there will be more news soon regarding the next stage of the review 
process 2018. 
 
 
Type error 
 
It is great when a type error can raise a smile and I am confident highlighting this one will do just that.  
 
No we have not introduced a new interstate trip and the grade 5ôs are not off to Broken Hill but, rather 
the fabulous Sovereign Hill. So hopefully no disappointed grade 5 students. 
 
I do wonder however as there have been no questions, queries or complaints from parents or students 
how well the Dates to Remember in the newsletter or on the website are read. I will check with the grade 
5 students to check that no one thinks they are off interstate. 
 
 
The 2017 Annual Report 
 
The current school council at its May 14th meeting this year passed a motion acknowledging the 
endorsement of the 2017 Annual Report on April 20th 2018. This is a yearly compliance and the Annual 
Report has been on our school website since the beginning of Term 2. The school council notation of 
course is important as it acknowledges the content of the report and in turn, the excellent outcomes in all 
required areas of reporting. In addition to this as Principal I would like to congratulate the teachers, 
students and in turn all KPS parents/guardians. Families nurture, provide the guidance, the support and, 
so many resources that assist the children in their learning. The partnership, which exists between the 
teachers, students and parents, is a vital component in contributing to the positive results gained in any 
year. At Kingsville this partnership is highly valued and appreciated. 
 
Please take time to review this report on either the KPS website if you have not already done so or, the 
VRQA (Victorian Registration and Qualifications Authority) website where all Annual Reports for 
government schools are available. 
 
Annual General Meeting of School Council ï 2017 School Council year 
 
This meeting will be held on Monday September 10th on the same night as our September school council 
meeting. The AGM component will be from 6.30p.m. until 7p.m. approximately and will be held in the 
staff room. At this meeting the Annual Report for 2017 is tabled and there are reports given by both 
Principal and School Council President. Members from school council 2017 are also acknowledged and 
those who have retired are invited back to receive a certificate of appreciation 
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Parent Opinion Survey 2018 
 
To those parents have received a Parent Opinion Survey link please ensure you have completed this by 
August 26th.  See further details regarding the survey in my message of newsletter number 23 August 
3rd. 
 
 
Camp Australia News 

Just an update for óparent usersô of the Before and After Care program at KPS. Camp Australia ï the 
program provider wishes to let parents know that there will be a change of program coordinator. Sarah 
Duncan the current coordinator will be moving to another service within Camp Australia and her last day 
at KPS is today - Friday 10th August. A recruitment process is underway to appoint a new person to this 
leadership position. In the meantime Arshdeep Kaur will be acting coordinator.  

If parents have any questions or concerns about this contact Camp Australia on 1300 105 343. Their 
team are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  

 
 
 

PYP Exhibition  
The Primary Years Programme (PYP) exhibition is a requirement of all authorized PYP 
schools. It represents a significant event in the life of a PYP student, making sense of the 

essential elements, skills, knowledge, attitudes, concepts and action of the PYP and sharing them with 
the whole school community.  

The exhibition provides the culminating experience of the studentôs engagement with the Primary Years 
Programme (PYP) and provides a forum for demonstrating the attributes of the Learner Profile to our 
community.  

The staging of the exhibition is the culmination of this extended collaborative investigation and the 
students enjoy the experience of sharing their learning with both their parents and the wider school 
community. The transdisciplinary theme being explored this year will be - 
 
How we express ourselves 
An inquiry into the ways in which we discover and express ideas, feelings, nature, culture, beliefs and 
values; the ways in which we reflect on, extend and enjoy our creativity; our appreciation of the 
aesthetic. 
 
The exhibition will be open to the school community on:  

¶ Tuesday 23rd October  

¶ Wednesday 24th October  

¶ Thursday 25th October  

But before that we have a parent information night. This evening is designed to connect 
parent/guardians into the Exhibition through information giving, past student and parent perspectives and 
a question answer session. The information night is being organized for parents and guardians, however 
this night is also open for any member of the school community who are interested and would like to 
know more about the PYP and the Exhibition. This night will be Thursday 23rd August, 6.30pm - 
7.30pm. Please contact myself or the school office if you will be attending this night. 

Peter Ritchie, Assistant Principal/PYP Coordinator  
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What is an IB Education? 
On Monday night I had the privilege of giving a short presentation to the Kingsville School Council. The 

aim of my presentation, as the Primary Years Coordinator, was to give the members a greater 

understanding of the International Baccalaureate, its history, philosophy and structure. The presentation 

involved a short video and an opportunity for questions. I would like to thank the school council for this 

opportunity and have included some of the information for entire school community below. Of course any 

questions you may have about the program can be sent to myself at any time. 

The International Baccalaureate or IB as it is also called was founded in 1968. So 2018 marks the 50th 

anniversary of the IB.  

The founding vision established in 1968 was to provide a challenging and comprehensive education that 

would enable students to understand and manage the complexities of our world and provide them with 

skills and attitudes for taking responsible action for the future. Such an education was rooted in the belief 

that people who are equipped to make a more just and peaceful world need an education that crosses 

disciplinary, cultural, national and geographical boundaries. 

The IB now develops and sustains a worldwide community of students, educators and schools, with a 

shared mission to offer the best possible international education combined with an emphasis on human 

values. There are currently over 5000 schools worldwide offering an IB programme. 

The IB Curriculum is designed so that students build a deep appreciation of how their learning fits into 

the wider context of the world. All programmes are driven by a commitment to international mindedness 

and to action through service in the students own community and beyond. The IB created the Learner 

Profile in 1978 to describe what internationally minded learners of all ages. 

The IB curriculums are co-developed by educators and experts from around the world. The IB undergoes 

rigorous self-evaluation and reflection to make sure that it continues to be a world leader in educational 

practices.  

At Kingsville we are authorised to deliver the Primary Years Programme (PYP). The journey to 

authorisation began in 2002, which is called the feasibility phase. With a lot of hard work from staff and 

parents Kingsville gained full authorisation in 2009. We have since gone on to have two successful 

evaluations, with our most recent just last year.  

The PYP curriculum is based around six transdisciplinary themes, which can be seen on our current 

Programme of Inquiry (POI). Each level of the school covers these six themes across the year at 

different times. These themes are transdisciplinary in nature and have strong connections with the 

specialist areas as well.  

For more information about our Programme of Inquiry select the link below: 

http://www.kingsvilleps.vic.edu.au/page/209/Program-of-Inquiry 

A short video about the IB: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iZPi2-x0zkc 

Peter Ritchie, Assistant Principal/PYP co-ordinator 

 
 

Happy Birthday    
9th to 15th August 
Happy Birthday to Bastian Messig, Dinh Le, Mack Lewicki, Edith Oliver, Mahli Yacin, 
Georgia Webb, Alexander Elg, Olive Dillon and Lucas Marshall.  
 

 
 
 

http://www.kingsvilleps.vic.edu.au/page/209/Program-of-Inquiry
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iZPi2-x0zkc
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Kingsville Awards 
To be presented on Friday 17th August 

FCM Thomas Hine 34AM Bello Yacin 

FCW Charli McClatchey 34GP  

FDG Atlas Hawkins 34HL Alexandra Gould 

FEE  34JL  

FLI Austin Bogoevski 34KG  

1JG  34MC Anisa Monemi 

1JH  34SP Xander Hunt 

1RM Georgina Goodridge-Kelly 5AO Olivia Ring 

1SH Olivia Le Marshall 5DS Johnny Roussos 

2AT  5GM  

2GJ  6JD  

2LB Madeleine Salmon 6MM  

2RT  6SE Evie Prendergast-Withy 

 

Australian Mathematics Competition  
A big congratulations to the 81 students from grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 who participated in the annual 
Australian Mathematics Competition on Thursday 9th August. The Australian Mathematics Competition 
has been held annually since 1978. This is Kingsville Primary Schools 5th year of involvement. 
 
There is an emphasis on problem solving - a valuable life skill, and the questions are designed to be fun 
for the student.  
 
Over 1,000 students share the prizes on offer for competing and around 50% of participants qualify to 
receive a Certificate of High Distinction, Distinction or Credit. All other entrants in the competition receive 
a Certificate of Participation or a Proficiency Certificate. All students are also provided with a detailed 
report showing how they performed on each problem with wider statistical rankings.  
 
A prestigious Australian Mathematics Competition medal is awarded to students with an outstanding 
result, both within a region and overall in the competition.  
 
Student tests have now been sent to Canberra for marking and results will be announced later in the 
year.  
 
Have a go and challenge yourself, here are two examples of the types of questions that the students had 
to answer. 
 
Q)  Qiang, Rory and Sophia are each wearing a hat with a number on it. Each adds the two numbers on 
to the other two hats, giving totals of 11, 17 and 22. What is the largest number on a hat? 
 
Q)  Andy has a number of red, green and blue counters. He places eight counters equally spaced 
around a circle according to the following rules: 

¶ no two red counters will be next to each other 

¶ no two green counters will be diagonally opposite each other 

¶ as few as possible blue counters will be used 

How many blue counters will Andy need to use? 
(A) 0 (B) 1 (C) 2 (D) 3 (E) 4 

 
Peter Ritchie, Assistant Principal/PYP Coordinator 
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Sports News 
On Tuesday the 7th of August, the Girls AFL team made the long trip down to Geelong to participate in 
the Western Metropolitan Region Finals.  
 
When we arrived we were very nervous, especially after seeing what the other girl teams looked like. 
However once we started we had so much fun and played to the best of our abilities. As the day went on 
we got better and better, playing as a team and helping each other out. We played hard but unfortunately 
we couldnôt come away with the win. 
 
We would like to thank all of the parents and teachers who helped out during the day and all the girls 
who played and contributed on the day. 
 
Carla, Evie, Gabi and Amelia on behalf of the Kingsville girls AFL team 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Lost Property 
Any items that have lost their owners are found in the Lost Property boxes in the corridor 
outside the School Hall. Parents are asked to help us to locate owners by ensuring all 
clothing is named clearly. Unnamed items not claimed after a reasonable period of time 

will be washed, ironed and kept for sale at the Secondhand Uniform Stall. 
 
Year 3/4M and Michael  
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Lunchtime Opportunities 
The variety of lunchtime activities and clubs offered during semester one provided many opportunities for 
students to engage and participate in activities that they enjoy and were passionate about. These 
experiences open opportunities to socialise with groups of multi-age students, ótaking a breakô from the 
playground or try something new. These activities and clubs were places where like-minded children 
congregated, and were a wonderful place to meet others who enjoy similar interests and possibly led to 
new friendships. 

Thank you to our teachers, support staff and grade 6 students at Kingsville who volunteer their 
lunchtimes to run clubs for the students as places where they can feel connected and part of a group 
that share similar interests. We are lucky at Kingsville Primary School to have such dedicated, 
enthusiastic and talented staff and students at our school that are willing to share their time, skills and 
expertise with our students during their lunch breaks. 

During semester two a number of activities and clubs will be available again for students to participate 
and socialise in. These activities will be conducted across the week, some open for specific levels of 
children others for anyone who is interested. 
 
Monday 

¶ Ukulele 1.45p.m. in Performing Arts Room grades4-6 

¶ Robotics club 2p.m. in 6JD Grade F-2 

¶ F ï 6 Drawing club at the buddy bench  
Tuesday 

¶ Choir 1.45p.m. in music room 

¶ Board Game/Puzzle Club 2p.m. in Performing Arts room 

¶ Pom Poms for charity 2p.m. in Library 
Wednesday 

¶ Library open 2p.m. 

¶ Yoga 2p.m. in 1JH 

¶ Mindful Colouring with Foundations 2p.m. in FEE 

¶ F ï 6 Drawing club at the buddy bench  
Thursday 

¶ Art Room open 2p.m. 

¶ Foundation & Grade 1 ICT Club 1.45p.m. in FCW  
Friday 

¶ Library open 2p.m. 

¶ Table Tennis 1.45p.m. in Hall 

¶ F ï 6 Karaoke club on the hall deck 
 
One of our popular clubs in 2017 and a highlight and successful event at the 2017 Art show, the poetry 
slam club, is taking a hiatus in second semester due to limited and inconsistent uptake by students when 
it was offered this year. Helene would like to acknowledge those students who showed an interest in the 
club and attended one or more sessions over the course of last semester and she is hopeful that it will 
come to life again in the near future.  
 
Myffy Scott-Walker on behalf of the School Student Wellbeing PLC 
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Premiers Reading Challenge 
With less than 1 month to go, make sure you finish those books and upload them onto 

the PRC site no later than Thursday 6th September  
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/Challenger/WebLogin.aspx  
 
If you have misplaced your username and/or password please contact me in the library 
or email me at Shirreff.nicole.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Nicole Shirreff,  PRC co-ordinator 

 
 
School Concerts 

At the end of this term we will once again hold the annual Kingsville Concert. It's an exciting week for 
everyone and a chance for our Kingsville stars to shine! Please find below the evenings and times for 
each grade. Further details regarding ticketing etc. will follow soon. 
 
Sincerely, Concert committee 
 
Kingsville Concert at The Yarraville Club 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Session 1 FLI FCW FCM 

For session 1, 
children arrive at 
6.00p.m., show starts 
at 6.30p.m. 
Each session will run 
foe approximately 45 
minutes. 

1SH 1JG 1JH 

2AT 2RT 2LB 

5GM 34J 34M 

6MM 6SE 34K 

FINALE FINALE 5AO 

 FINALE 

Session 2 FEE FDG  

For session 2, 
children arrive at 
7.30p.m., show starts 
at 8.00p.m. 
Each session will run 
for approximately 45 
minutes. 

2GJ 1RM 

34A 34H 

34G 34S 

5DS 6JD 

FINALE FINALE 

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/Challenger/WebLogin.aspx
mailto:Shirreff.nicole.n@edumail.vic.gov.au
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FOKPS News 
Do your bit for the environment! 
KPS re-usable bags are now available for purchase at $2 each. They will be 
available every Friday before and after school during Term 3, on the decking near 
the hall. If you are unable to get to school, please feel free to contact 
cassandra@paddysbricks.com.au.  
 

Thank you 
Cassandra Le Marshall, Fete 2018 Committee 
 
Fatherôs Day Hamper Raffle 
The annual Fatherôs Day Hamper Raffle will be drawn on Friday 31st August.  Donations for the raffle can 
be placed on the table in the office. Raffle tickets are attached to the newsletter and also will be 
distributed at school - look out for the tickets in bags next week.  Raffle tickets should be returned by 30th 
August.  
  
Fatherôs Day Stall 
On Thursday 30th August, students can buy a gift for dads, grandads and special friends at the Fatherôs 
Day Stall. We will be selling lovely and inexpensive gifts for a variety of tastes. Gifts are priced between 
$4 and $8, and correct money is appreciated. 
 
Each grade will visit the stall to purchase one gift per student. Students can purchase additional gifts 
over lunchtime once all grades have visited the stall. Money should be kept safe in a purse, wallet or 
labelled envelope. Please do not send money to school prior to the day of the stall. 
  
Event coordinator Ann Salmon  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Will your child / children be at Kingsville in 2019? 
If you know your child / children will not be returning to Kingsville in 2019 or 
If they will be only here for a short time e.g. you could be moving in Term 1 

Please fill in below if you have not already informed the school 
" --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CHILDREN NOT ATTENDING KINGSVILLE P.S. IN 2019 
 
Name:  ééééééééééééééé    Year level in 2018: ééé  Date finishing at KPS: éééé 

Name:  ééééééééééééééé   Year level in 2018: ééé   Date finishing at KPS: éééé 

Name:ééééééééééééééé     Year level in 2018: ééé   Date finishing at KPSééééé 

New school (if known): éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 
Signature of parent/guardian:    éééééééééééééééééééé. 
 
" --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

mailto:cassandra@paddysbricks.com.au
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Community Noticeboard 
Mount St. Joseph Girlsô College 
Open Mornings 2018 
16th August, 20th September, 18th October and 15th November 
9.15a.m. ï 10.30a.m. 
There are limited vacancies for 2018 and 2019. Year 7, 2020 enrolment application close 17th August, 
2018. 
 
Register online: www.msj.vic.edu.au 
133 Maidstone Street, Altona 
PH: 8398 2000 
Registrar: Sherri Collins registrar@msj.vic.gov.au 
 
MSJ College Reunion (classes of 1968/78/88/98 and 2008) 
Saturday 27th October, 2018    2p.m. ï 5p.m. 
Tennison Woods Learning Centre, 133 Maidstone Street, Altona 
Drinks and light refreshments provided. Tickets through www.tickethost.com.au (free of charge) 
 
 
Yarraville Cricket Club 
Junior players required 
Enquiries to George Shaw, Junior Coordinator:   george.shaw@viclend.com.au 
Registration forms at http://www.ycceagles.vic.cricket.com.au 
 
Milo In2Cricket for boys and girls aged 5 to 10 
Registration day Saturday 13th October 
First session Saturday 10th November 
$99 includes 8 sessions, playing shirt, hat, bat, ball and backpack 
Register on line at www.playcricket.com.au/learn/in2cricket 
Further details contact Josh Torr:  joshtorr1993@gmail.com or 0401 961 956 

http://www.msj.vic.edu.au/
mailto:registrar@msj.vic.gov.au
http://www.tickethost.com.au/
mailto:george.shaw@viclend.com.au
http://www.ycceagles.vic.cricket.com.au/
mailto:joshtorr1993@gmail.com
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